

September 2025

CFMI CHILD OF MONTH

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Yeshua,

We are delighted to share with you the story of Kumar, a precious child under the loving care of CFMI Children's Home. Kumar is 16 years old and currently studying in the 10th grade. His life journey has not been easy. Having lost his beloved mother at a young age, and his father unable to provide proper care, Kumar faced many challenges before finding a safe place at our Children's Home.

By the grace of God, Kumar has been with us for the past two years. Here, he has found a family in Christ, a nurturing environment, and the encouragement to pursue his education. Despite his hardships, Kumar is a bright student with a gentle heart, always eager to learn and participate in daily activities. He dreams of building a better future, not only for himself but also to be a blessing to others.

Kumar is a quiet young man, and he is not very talkative. He often dedicates his time to prayer. Occasionally, he enjoys playing puzzle games with his beloved brothers at the children's home.

At CFMI, we believe that every child is a gift from God, and it is our mission to guide them with love, faith, and education. Kumar's life is a testimony of how the Lord works through your prayers and support. Because of your generosity, children like Kumar are given hope, shelter, and the opportunity to grow in the love of Christ.

We humbly request you to continue keeping Kumar and all the children in your prayers. Together, let us stand in faith, ensuring that no child feels abandoned or without hope.

"God sets the lonely in families." – Psalm 68:6 With heartfelt thanks,

CFMI Team



Kumar beginning days at children home



Kumar recent birthday celebration





Kumar with his puzzle game gift from CFM family and his prayer time with CFM team

CFMI FINANCIAL UPDATES FROM MAHARSHI

Greetings to you, esteemed brothers, sisters, and devoted supporters of CFMI!

We approach you with sincere gratitude to our Elohim and with profound appreciation for each of you. This newsletter represents a sacred duty, a means of transparently managing (1 Corinthians 4:2) the resources you have so generously entrusted to us for the advancement of the Kingdom.

As an organization committed to Torah observance, we are dedicated to operating in transparency and sharing both our blessings and our requirements with the family of Messiah (1 John 1:7). It is within this spirit of covenantal community that we offer this financial update.

1. Children's Funds For: Caring for the Father's Little Ones

"Whoever receives one such child in my name receives me..." - Matthew 18:5

Praise Report: We extend our heartfelt praise and gratitude to Yeshua HaMashiach for each of you—our sponsors and dedicated prayer warriors. Your unwavering generosity and prayers have been the tangible expression of our Father's care for His children. You are embodying the pure and undefiled religion described in James 1:27.

Current Need: Over the past few months, we have encountered challenges in fully meeting the monthly needs for our children's home resources. This includes essential items such as food, clothing, school supplies, and other daily necessities. Following the example of the widow of Zarephath (1 Kings 17), we place our trust in our Father for our daily provision, believing that He utilizes His people as His instruments of support.

Call to Action:

Pray: We kindly request that you continue to remember this specific need in your prayers. Please pray that the storehouses of heaven may be opened for these precious children (Malachi 3:10).

Consider: If the Ruach HaKodesh (Holy Spirit) guides you, we invite you to consider including the children's fund in your giving. Every gift represents a seed sown into the future of these young lives.

2. General Funds For: Fueling the Work of the Ministry

The laborer is worthy of his hire.

Praise Report: We extend our gratitude to all who have generously contributed to our general fund. As you are aware, these funds are essential for our wider ministry endeavors. They have been utilized for:

- 1. Evangelism and Outreach: Sharing the Good News of Yeshua within our communities.
- 2. Meeting Space Rentals: Providing a venue for the congregation to assemble and worship.
- 3. Support for Associated Pastors and Leaders: Ensuring those who minister are provided for (1 Corinthians 9:13).
- 4.Essential Family Needs: Assisting with the fundamental requirements of those in full-time service.

Current Need: Our general funds have experienced a decline in recent months. This directly affects our ability to finance outreach initiatives, support our devoted staff, and maintain our meeting facilities.

Call to Action:

Prayer: We kindly request your prayers for the financial well-being of the ministry. Please seek guidance for our leaders in resource allocation and for new avenues of provision to emerge.

Consideration: We humbly request that you prayerfully consider supporting the general fund to enable us to sustain and broaden our crucial work in ministry, discipleship, and evangelism.

We are privileged to serve Yahweh Yireh, the God who sees and provides, as stated in Genesis 22:14. We share these needs not out of concern, but with faith and in partnership. You are not merely donors; you are our fellow workers in Messiah.

We place our trust in His promise: "And my God will supply every need of yours according to his riches in glory in Messiah Yeshua," as written in Philippians 4:19.

We extend our sincere gratitude for your support. Thank you for your faithfulness, your prayers, and your generous hearts. May Adonai bless you and keep you; may He cause His face to shine upon you and be gracious to you.

In service to our King, The CFMI Leadership Team

PLEASE CONSIDER SUPPORTING US

The area we live in is impoverished. There is not a lot of opportunity to make enough money to support the ministry work we are or would like to do. That is where you come in. What you can make in one day, or so, of working takes us a week or more. When you help us, you are doing something we can't do on our own. That is to supply the financial support needed to take care of the children and our general needs.

SPONSOR A CHILD (click to donate)

There are 24 boys living with the Yamarthi family, and additional children are periodically blessed by the family through support of food and clothing.

It costs close to \$150/month/child to provide food, clothing, lodging, school supplies, transportation, medical care, resources for the kitchen, and extra help when needed.



CFMI CHILDREN

GENERAL NEEDS (click to donate)

Our other needs, general support, varies. These funds are used for evangelism outreach and our families' personal needs. The donations for this category tend to fluctuate.

SEPTEMBER REPORT: With the help of our supporters, we have not been able to meet all our needs for the Children's Home this past month. We have insufficient funds for food and all the other expenses we incur. We have been so blessed by your support!

REPORTS FROM VIKRAM

"Train up a child in the way he should go, and when he is old, he will not depart from it." – Proverbs 22:6

Brothers and Sisters in Yeshua,

We extend our warmest greetings in the blessed name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. It is with great pleasure that we share the recent developments from CFMI Children's Home, where the love of God continues to illuminate the lives of the children under our care.

Over the past month, we have experienced much joy and encouragement. Brother Vikram has been dedicated to the education and overall well-being of the children. Recognizing the significance of both learning and leisure, he recently organized a swimming pool outing for them. This opportunity for relaxation brought considerable happiness, laughter, and a sense of respite to their minds and hearts, reminding us of the importance of joy and recreation in children's lives.

Furthermore, Brother Vikram has initiated tuition classes for the children, fostering their growth in knowledge and self-assurance. We are also grateful for the assistance of Sister Mallika, the wife of Brother Maharshi, who has been supporting Vikram during study sessions.

Their collaborative efforts have been a source of great benefit, and the children are demonstrating impressive advancements in their academic pursuits. We express our gratitude to the Lord for providing devoted individuals who are dedicated to nurturing the upcoming generation. Indeed, these endeavors exemplify Christ's affection and concern for the young ones, and we eagerly anticipate witnessing how God will continue to influence their future paths.

We kindly ask for your ongoing prayers and assistance for the children, Vikram, and the entire CFMI ministry team. Together, let us persist in cultivating seeds of faith, education, and love within their lives.

CFMI STREET EVANGELISM

It is a great honor to extend greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! Greetings to all partners and prayer warriors. We extend our warm greetings in the powerful and precious name of our Lord and Savior, Yeshua Hamashiach (Jesus Christ)!

We are writing to you today with hearts filled with gratitude and a profound sense of purpose, and we are eager to share the impactful work the Holy Spirit is accomplishing through Corner Fringe Ministries throughout the villages and cities of India. Your faithful prayers and support serve as the driving force behind this mission, and we are consistently reminded that we are not laboring in isolation.

During the past month, our evangelism teams have carried the Gospel of grace to five different locations: the vibrant streets of Hyderabad city, as well as the rural villages of Nagandla, CH Peta, Polluru, and Rajupalem. As we have observed throughout Scripture and history, the response to the Good News frequently involves a blend of joyful acceptance and resolute opposition, and this trip served as a clear illustration of that biblical truth.

A Harvest of Joy in Hyderabad and Rajupalem

We were particularly heartened by the receptive environments we experienced in Hyderabad and Rajupalem. In the bustling markets and communities of Hyderabad, numerous individuals engaged attentively as our team conveyed the narrative of Yeshua's love and redemption. We observed the Holy Spirit's influence, with several individuals posing genuine inquiries and gratefully accepting prayer.

In Rajupalem, the atmosphere fostered a sense of divine purpose. We were greeted with curiosity and warmth. Families convened to hear the Word, and we observed expressions of hope that only Christ can offer. We express our gratitude for these instances where the seed found fertile ground, and we trust in His ability to yield a harvest of thirty, sixty, and a hundredfold (Mark 4:8 And other fell on good ground, and did yield fruit that sprang up and increased; and brought forth, some thirty, and some sixty, and some an hundred.)

Facing Opposition for His Name's Sake

As referenced in Matthew 10, our mission mirrors the directive to be "sheep among wolves." This was demonstrably the case in Nagandla, CH Peta, and Polluru villages, where we encountered considerable resistance. Certain community members, influenced by established norms and misinformation, responded to our outreach with hostility, resulting in confrontations and requests for our departure.

Despite these challenging experiences, we draw strength from the scripture: "11Blessed are you when people insult you, persecute you and falsely say all kinds of evil against you because of me. Rejoice and be glad, because great is your reward in heaven" 12Rejoice, and be exceeding glad: for great is your reward in heaven: for so persecuted they the prophets which were before you. (Matthew 5:11-12)

This opposition is not indicative of failure, but rather a sign that our efforts are impacting the prevailing environment. We remain committed to sowing seeds of faith, entrusting even the most resistant individuals to divine intervention, acknowledging that only God can foster growth (1 Corinthians 3:6-I have planted, Apollos watered; but God gave the increase).

Our Prayer Requests

The tasks remain unfinished. The necessity of your assistance is more crucial than ever.

- 1.Regarding the Seeds Sown: Please offer prayers for the new believers and those who received the Gospel with open hearts in Hyderabad and Rajupalem. May they be protected, discipled, and may their faith grow strong.
- 2. Concerning the Hardened Hearts: Please offer prayers for the villages of Nagandla, CH Peta, and Polluru. May the Holy Spirit soften hearts, break down barriers of deception, and inspire dreams and visions that reveal the truth of Yeshua.
- 3.For the Protection and Strength of Our Team: Please offer prayers for continued courage, wisdom, and spiritual protection for our indigenous evangelists. They encounter these challenges daily and require the full armor of God (Ephesians 6:10-18).
- 4. For Divine Favor: Please pray that God would guide us, prepare hearts, and grant us favor with village leaders and those in positions of influence.

We extend our sincere gratitude to each and every one of you. Your contributions as fellow workers in this endeavor are invaluable. While we encounter both challenging and favorable circumstances, we recognize our purpose is to diligently sow seeds of faith. We place our trust in the Master of the Harvest for the outcomes.

In His Service,

The Corner Fringe Ministries Team



Preach the message; be persistent in doing so, whether in season or out of season convince, reprove, and encourage, but with great patience and instruction.

YAMARTHI FAMILY UPDATES

We are filled with immense joy and gratitude as we celebrate Baby Yamarthi Pragna's First Birthday, surrounded by our cherished CFMI Children's Home family and esteemed pastors.

On this blessed occasion, we offered our heartfelt thanks to Yeshua for the precious gift of life. Pragna, a beautiful testament to God's love and grace, was embraced by prayers, songs of praise, and the warm fellowship of children and ministers. The children's joyful singing, laughter, and heartfelt wishes made this day even more special.

Our esteemed pastors joined in prayer, blessing little Pragna with words of life, good health, and a future rooted in God's purpose. Together, we celebrated not only her first year but also the faithfulness of the Lord who continues to watch over her and our CFMI family.

As a ministry, we rejoice to witness the love of Christ reflected in such moments of unity and joy. We continue to pray for Baby Pragna's growth, that she may walk in the light of Yeshua and be a blessing to many. We kindly request your continued prayers for the Yamarthi Family.



Pragna birthday celebration with her brothers

CFMI MISSION UPDATES

Greetings to all esteemed supporters and prayerful individuals,

We extend our warmest greetings in the blessed name of our Lord Yeshua Hamashiach! We are writing to you today with hearts overflowing with gratitude and a sense of anticipation. We are consistently humbled by God's steadfastness and your unyielding support of Corner Fringe Ministries India (CFMI). Your prayers are truly impactful, and we have a remarkable testimony to share as a result.

Praise Report: A Weight Removed!

For the past two months, we have been bearing a responsibility regarding the rental payments for our various satellite churches. These locations serve as essential centers for the Gospel in distant and underprivileged regions, and maintaining their accessibility is vital for the community of believers who assemble there.

It brings us immense joy to share that, thanks to your generous contributions and heartfelt prayers, we have experienced a true miracle! We have been able to cover an entire month of the outstanding rent! This is a direct response to prayer and a significant achievement. We are deeply grateful to God for inspiring our supporters to give so faithfully. This payment ensures that these churches can continue their ministry without interruption, and for this, we give all glory to God.

A Continued Call to Prayer: The Work Continues

As we celebrate this significant achievement, we acknowledge that our mission is not yet fully realized. We still have one month's rent outstanding for these satellite churches.

We approach you once more, not with any apprehension, but with a sense of confident anticipation. We have witnessed God's provision for the initial month, and we rely on His promises, knowing He will faithfully complete what He has begun (Philippians 1:6). We are on the verge of fully satisfying this commitment and securing these places of worship.

We kindly request your continued support through prayer:

- 1. Offer thanks to God for His provision and for using each of you as a source of blessing.
- 2. Pray for the remaining funds required for the second month's rent to be received promptly and in full.
- 3. Pray for the congregations gathering in these satellite churches, that their faith may be strengthened by this testament to God's provision.
- 4. Pray for the ongoing ministries—that these buildings may serve as beacons of hope and centers for discipleship within their communities.

Your partnership extends beyond financial assistance; it represents a direct investment in the Kingdom of God, ensuring that the message of salvation continues to be proclaimed from these locations.

We appreciate your support and faith. We are hopeful that we will soon be able to share a comprehensive report of praise with you.

With sincere gratitude,

The Team at Corner Fringe Ministries India

"And my God will meet all your needs according to the riches of his glory in Christ Jesus." - Philippians 4:19

CFMI NEW BUILDING UPDATE

Dearest members of the CFMI family,

May grace and peace be with you in the name of our steadfast provider, Jesus Christ!

We are consistently grateful for your steadfast support and prayers for the Corner Fringe Ministries India Children's Home. You are more than just contributors; you are fellow workers in this important endeavor of creating a secure, loving, and Christ-centered home for children in need. We are delighted to share a noteworthy progress report on the construction of our new building today!

A Testament to Faithfulness: The Work So Far!

We are grateful to serve a God who often utilizes devoted individuals and opportune resources to fulfill His purposes. Thanks to your generous contributions and the funds you have provided, we have achieved a significant milestone:

We have successfully completed the back side fencing wall, including plastering!

This structure represents more than just a physical barrier; it embodies safety, security, and the creation of a lasting boundary for the sanctuary these children are entitled to. Each brick placed is a symbol of divine grace and your dedication in giving. We are delighted by this advancement and offer our gratitude to God for the achievements realized through your efforts.

The Next Steps: How We Can Move Forward Together

As we commemorate this achievement, we recognize that our efforts are ongoing. The children's home represents a shared commitment, and we are nearing the fulfillment of our comprehensive vision. The crucial upcoming construction phases are:

- 1. Patio Blocks: To establish secure, sanitary, and long-lasting flooring for both indoor and outdoor spaces, ensuring the children have areas for living, learning, and recreation.
- 2. Carpentry Work: This encompasses vital doors, windows, and furniture, which will convert the building from mere construction into a genuine home—a space of warmth, comfort, and inclusion.

"Unless the Lord builds the house, the builders labor in vain." - Psalm 127:1

We are confident that He is the ultimate architect and builder of this home, and we are honored to serve as His instruments, with your valued support.









CFMI building backside fencing wall



CFMI building inside after 1 coating of paint

A Call to Prayer and Partnership

We are writing to you today to respectfully request your continued support on this endeavor. We are confident that the same divine guidance that has supported previous endeavors will continue to provide for the patio and carpentry work. We kindly invite you to join us in two significant ways:

Pray: We humbly request your prayers for the continued provision of resources. We ask that you pray for the necessary resources for the patio blocks and carpentry work to be provided generously and promptly.

Give: If you feel so inclined, we would be deeply grateful for your consideration in helping us complete this phase. Every contribution, regardless of size, brings us closer to the opening of this new home.

We are constructing more than just a physical structure; we are building a lasting legacy of faith and a hopeful future for children. Thank you for your invaluable contribution to this unfolding miracle.

With sincere gratitude,

The CFMI Family

"Unless the Lord builds the house, the builders labor in vain." - Psalm 127:1

We are confident that He is the ultimate architect and builder of this home, and we are honored to serve as His instruments, with your valued support.

Click here to give to the New Building

SET FLOR FLAN

SECOND FLORE FLAN

Click Weekly construction progress photos are available via Google Photos lin

Purposed new building engineer plan

CONTACT US

If you have any questions about this ministry, please let us know.

- Kumar "Vijay" Yamarthi <u>yamarthivijaykumar333@gmail.com</u>; 91-96184-65776
- Wes Schnaidt: Board Member <u>wschnaidt@yahoo.com</u>; 651-260-1619
- Corner Fringe Ministries <u>info@cornerfringe.com</u>; 763-210-3888